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Jeffrey Simpson’s observations on a potential Quebec “consultation” regarding secession are timely, given the prospect of a PQ win. While a majority is by no means certain, there are good reasons for Canadians to be prepared in the event that it comes to pass.

On the positive side, it is unlikely a PQ government would hold a third referendum on secession, unless it was confident of a strong victory. Three losses would doom the sovereignty dream indefinitely; even a narrow win would be fraught with huge difficulties.

On the negative side, there is not a united front in Parliament. It would be helpful if all federal political parties set aside their differences on this critical issue to speak with Quebeckers respectfully about the process required under Canadian law for a province to secede from the federation, as well as the consequences, as outlined by Mr. Simpson. This would not be fear mongering. It would be speaking the truth.
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